
Agenda Item: 13. 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO THE BOARD: 
 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: November 9, 2017 - UPDATED 

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 
 
 
 

A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS: The Information and Education Department 
had the opportunity to teach more than 2500 students about natural resources in the month of 
October 2017. Additional I&E highlights are attached for your review.  
 

1. We truly are reaching students in all walks of life with the NRD message. Here is one example I’d 
like to share from our I&E team: 
During the last session of the Papillion-LaVista South High School Animal Adaptations 
programs, there was an autistic student that required the use of headphones to block out excess 
noise.  Throughout the beginning of the program the student kept his headphones on, and had 
little eye contact with me.  Once I got out the snakes, the headphones came off, his face lit-up, 
and he started rattling off facts about snakes. The teacher, other students, and I were all amazed 
with his response!  

 
B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 

 
1. P-MRNRD held a toilet paper drive for employees and the public for the Open Door Mission 

through the month of October. We collected more than 200 rolls of toilet paper. Thanks to 
everyone who donated.   

 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 
SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report 
indicating construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from the 
month of October 2017 is attached for your review. Please review this report and contact me if 
you have any questions. 

 
D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of October 16, 
2017, is attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have 
any questions, please feel free to contact me. 

 
E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The minutes to the 

October 26, 2017, Papillion Creek Watershed Partnership Subcommittee meeting are attached. 
The next Partnership meeting is scheduled for January 25, 2018. 

 
 
 
 
 



 
F. WAIVE DIRECTOR’S POLICY 20.0(A)(4)  FOR PUBLIC HEARINGS ON PROPOSED 

GROUNDWATER MANAGEMENT PLAN, PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO THE 
GROUNDWATER RULES & REGULATIONS, AND PROPOSED DESIGNATION OF 
GROUNDWATER MANAGEMENT AREA: The District will be holding three Public 
Hearings on the proposed Groundwater Management Plan, the proposed Amendment to the 
Groundwater Rules and Regulations, and the proposed Designation of Groundwater 
Management Areas.  The first Public Hearing will be held on November 30th in the District’s 
Dakota City Office. The second Public Hearing will be held on December 7th in Tekamah at First 
Northeast Bank of Nebraska, and the third Public Hearing is on December 14th at District 
headquarters as part of the Board of Directors meeting. An information sheet regarding updates 
to the plan and notices of Public Hearings have been placed in the front pocket of your Directors’ 
book and are also attached.   
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